

February 8, 2013

Subject:

Commemorative Plaque

Moffett Hangar 1 (Site 29) Removal Action

Dear Hangar 1 Removal Action Team:

As the Moffett Hangar 1 cleanup effort comes to a successful close, I am proud to present you with this commemorative plaque honoring the hard work, commitment, and cooperation that it took to complete the project. Looking back over the course of this historic project we will remember many accomplishments and of course a few challenges. Each challenge was met with an honest desire among the stakeholders and project team to move the project forward and reach our common goal of preserving the hangar while addressing the environmental issues at the site.

Among the many accomplishments, I am most proud of the fact that we worked over 175,000 man hours without a single lost-time injury; no easy feat considering the hazardous nature of the work. Also noteworthy, was the high level of community interest and participation, which helped guide the project at critical junctures, and our ability to salvage or recycle over 4 million pounds of demolition waste. In fact, these plaques were constructed from wood reclaimed from the hangar roof.

On behalf of AMEC, the Navy, and the entire Hangar 1 Removal Action Team, I want to thank you for your contribution to the project. It is gratifying to know that we played a part in the history of Hangar 1 to prepare it for its next mission.

Respectfully,

AMEC Environment & Infrastructure, Inc.

Michael Schulz, PMP

AMEC Project Manager

Encl.

Board staff member Elizabeth Wells, a member of the Removal Action, received this on February 20. We will bring the plaque to the Board meeting.